
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER 1, 2021 

SPECIAL MEETING 

  

 

Board Members Present:   Staff Present: 

Stephen Savant, President   Thomas McDonald, General Manager 

Lester Crooks, Vice President  Jessica Gremillion, Office Manager  

Hal Ross, Secretary 

John Wagner, Director 

Jereme Havard, Director    

    

 

Special Meeting called to order by Savant at 1:02 p.m. 

 

Invocation 

 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Public Comments – No comments. 

 

Discussion of Plumbing Inspection Policies. 

 

Consideration and possible action to designate licensed plumbing inspectors authorized to 

perform District inspections after November 15, 2021. 

 

Tabled 

 

FIRST motion by Ross, second by Wagner to rescind prior Board resolutions establishing 

plumbing inspection fees in the District effective November 15, 2021. 

 

Motion Carried 

 

Consideration and possible action to amend District plumbing policies to provide service 

applicants are to contract with a designated licensed plumbing inspector for plumbing 

inspections. 

 

Tabled 

 

Directors’ Comments: 

Crooks: None 

Ross: None 

Savant: It was brought to my attention that I bent over backwards to help Kemp.  I will 

always stand up when I feel that someone is being overcharged.  Maybe we should have 

looked in to this more in the past. 

Havard: It is our obligation to do what is best for the community and charge them fairly.  

It is our obligation to listen. 

Savant: If we don’t follow that, we become the federal government. 

 

MEETING ADJOURNED 

 

 

 

 

 

__________________Minutes read and approved 


